
ACSAA Meeting 
March 26, 2025 
Afton Town Hall 

 
Present:  Ernie Cutting, Wendy Poyer, Mike Lurenz, Holly Lurenz, Keith Willes, Kathy Willes, Jeff Schultes,  
Michelle Landis, Mary Maricle, Caleb Schultes, Daron Schultes 
 
Meeting called to order by Ernie at 6:30 p.m.; minutes read and accepted—motion by Wendy, second by 
Daron. 
 
Keith went over treasurer’s report:  Discussion regarding keeping the total under $250k by end of this 
year.  Keith explained about the Briggs donations - $20k more this year, $50k plus in the account.  This 
will be a scholarship in perpetuity ($1500).  All completed scholarships were paid for 2024.  Discussed tax 
exempt cost for banquet dinner. 
 
Kathy delivered the basket raffle report.  A $200 donation from Carol Anderson Dubiel.  Steve Willes and 
others with donate a basket.   
 
Banquet:  discussed sales tax application and subsidizing $13 cost per person.  Ernie will check on 
information from the Afton River Club and an alternate to the broiled fish.  Discussed problems with last 
year’s dinner.  Deserts were discussed.  Deadline for banquet reservations is June 27th. 
 
Benches:  We discussed finalization of the two benches and they will be ordered. 
 
Newsletter submissions of articles to Mike and Holly and would like to see the newsletter go out by 
beginning of May.  Class of 1975 will be this year’s 50 year club. 
 
Purchase of projection screen for use at banquet was approved.  The money could come from our 
earnings exemption. 
 
Also discussed using money toward school projects, Afton museum, t-shirts, and Little League. 
 
Daron and Jeff discussed the golf tournament.  All four par 3’s will have a prize.  $307 collected towards 
tournament. 
 
Bookmarks:  We agreed to have more bookmarks printed for this year’s banquet and spend up to $500. 
 
The person to be recognized at the Banquet will be Nancy Brubaker.  
 
Scholarships:  We had nine applicants for eight scholarships.  Each application was discussed.  It was 
decided to award scholarships to all nine applicants. 
 
Next meeting will be 6:00 p.m. on April 30th. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Mary at 8:04, second by Michelle. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Michael Lurenz 


